
 

 

 

 

 
Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, July 5, 2022 
Meeting Held Remotely via Zoom 

http://www.clackamas.us/engineering/pbac.html  
 
6:30 p.m. – Welcome 
 
Bruce Parker, Ray Atkinson, Dave Weber, Pete Ihrig, Mindy Montecucco, Kenath Sponsel, 
Steve Adams 
 
Staff: Scott Hoelscher – Engineering Division (ED), Brett Setterfield – ED 
 
Representatives: Nicole Perry – Safe Routes to School, Thelma Haggenmiller – Friends of the 
Trolley Trail 
 
6:35 p.m. – Project Updates 
 
Scott went over a few bicycle and pedestrian projects the County is working on, including a new 
marketing video for the Clackamas Town Center area where they’ll need some volunteers to ride 
around on the new facilities. Scott said to contact him if anyone is interested.  
 
He also mentioned that he wants a member from PBAC to sit on an Advisory Committee for the 
upcoming update to the Bicycle and Pedestrian Master Plan. He’ll send out info in the coming 
weeks to those who are interested.  
 
6:40 p.m. – Safe Routes to School  
 
Nicole provided an update on the SRTS project at Oregon Trail Elementary School on 152nd 
Ave. to provide a safer street crossing. She showed a picture of a crossing guard with a handheld 
stop sign, as well as a sandwich board to alert drivers about the crosswalk in front of the school. 
Those things were purchased by the school with some grant funds. The SRTS team conducted a 
walk audit at Oregon Trail Elementary. They are seeking a letter of support from PBAC for the 
grant proposal on a project to install a Rectangular Rapid-Flashing Beacon (RRFB) and 
crosswalk improvements.  
 
Ray made a motion to approve the letter of support with minor changes, Pete seconded and the 
motion passed unanimously.   
 
6:55 p.m. – Review of May Minutes 
 
Dave made a motion to approve the minutes, Pete seconded and the motion passed unanimously.  
 
6:55 p.m. – Public Comment 



 

 

 
Thelma said that she went to the Historic Downtown Oak Grove (HDOG) meeting and they 
mentioned that the bike facilities in the downtown area aren’t working correctly, and wanted to 
pass it along to Scott and County staff.   
 
7:00 p.m. – Ray Leaving 
 
Bruce let the committee know that Ray will be leaving the Committee to take a new job as the 
Senior Transit Planner with the City of Petaluma, CA. Everyone thanked him for his service and 
congratulated him.  
 
7:05 p.m. – Photographic World Tour  
 
Bruce showed some pictures of bicycle infrastructure from a trip he took to the Netherlands and 
Belgium.  
 
7:10 p.m. - Adjourn 
 
Kenath made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ray seconded and the motion passed 
unanimously.  
 
 


